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Town of Alpine welcomes new 
team members. 
We would like to take this opportunity to introduce 

our newest employee Monica Chenault.  Monica’s 

position with the Town of Alpine is Clerk/Treasurer.  

On December 20th at the Town Council meeting 

Monica was appointed to the position.  Monica 

joined the team on August 1st, 2022 to train to re-

place Sharon Backus.  Sharon held the position for 8 

years and as of December 30th Sharon will be enjoy-

ing full retirement with her husband “Snig”.  

Monica comes to the Town of Alpine with over 18  years experience in the fi-

nancial services industry and more than 10 years in the water distribution and 

waste water collection industry.  We are very excited to have  her experience 

and education join our team. 

Monica and her husband Dave moved to Wyoming in 2017 from Pennsylva-

nia.  Monica and Dave have 7 adult sons and 6 grandkids.  In their free time 

they enjoy camping, ATV rides & snowmobiling so Wyoming is the perfect 

place for them to be.   

 On January 4th 2023 we will be saying good bye to Mayor Lutz and Council-

man Justin Fritz and welcoming Councilman Emily Castillo and Mayor Eric 

Green to our team. 

As we move forward  with our newest team members a quote by Henry Ford 

seems most appropriate.  “If everyone is moving forward together, then suc-

cess takes care of itself.”   
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Winter Jubilee is fast approaching.  If you have not had the chance to 

enjoy the festivities for this event in years past, this year is the perfect time to 

join in on the fun.  Our Snow sculptures each year are a huge hit for all to see.  

The fireworks against a snowy background is a magical sight.  There’s some-

thing about fireworks that will make you feel warm, even on a cold night .   

Take the kids out for some winter fun Saturday afternoon and then get your 

favorite babysitter and come out for Casino Night which is fun for all who 

attend and the funds raised benefit local youth scholarships. 

 
Volunteers 

Needed.  

The Town of Alpine is 

always looking for vol-

unteers to help with 

town events.  If you 

are interested in join-

ing us and giving back 

to your community 

please contact the 

town office and speak 

with Melody.  Current-

ly we are looking for 

dealers for Casino 

Night during Winter 

Jubilee.  All proceeds 

from Casino Night will 

benefit our local youth 

through scholarships.  



Page 3 Volume 5   Issue 3 

Let your water drip 
The Town of Alpine recommends that when the weather is very cold outside, 
you let the cold water drip.  The reason is that water may freeze in your water 
line. When all the water in your home is shut off, the water pressure in that 
line may increase.  As water in the supply line freezes, it expands  pushing 

against all the water between the line and your home. This build up in pressure can in-
crease enough to cause a pipe to burst or fracture at its weakest point.  Adequately insu-
lating pipes can help to mitigate or completely prevent your pipes from freez-
ing.                                                                       

Running water through the pipe, even at a trickle, helps prevent pipes from freezing.  Even 
at the slightest drip it can provide pressure relief when needed.  A dripping faucet does 
waste some water, so only pipes vulnerable to freezing (pipes that run through an unheat-
ed or unprotected space) should be left with the water flowing.  Keep the thermostat set to 
the same temperature during both the day and at night.   

The Town of Alpine along with the Lincoln county Sheriff’s Office 

would like to remind Alpine Citizens and visitors about the use of 

snowmobiles within Town limits. 

The Crossing of private property or riding in undesignated areas is 

prohibited.   

When crossing roadways cross at a ninety-degree angle, yielding to 

oncoming traffic.  

Please remember to use protective gear including helmets for your safety. 

Use common sense, good judgement, and be respectful of others’ and their property.  

Minors are prohibited from operating any off-road recreation vehicle upon any public 

streets. 

Off-road recreational vehicles are prohibited upon public streets, unless the person has 

valid registration, insurance and possess a valid driver’s license.   

Any person who is under the age of 18 must wear a protective helmet.   

All traffic laws apply including speed limitations, stop signs and yielding to pedestrians. 

Following the laws and guidelines will make for a safe and uneventful winter riding season 

for you, your family and your neighbors.  

Have fun and feel free to contact the Lincoln County Sheriff’s Office with any questions.    
307-885-5231 

Winter is here!   Make sure you are ready for a snowy Star Valley winter. You 

will need proper tires and an emergency kit in your vehicle. The Town usually plows at 

night when 4 or more inches of snow is on the road. It is important that you do not 

leave your garbage can or vehicle in the road right of way . If you have not spent a win-

ter in Town and have questions our town staff is  always available to answer ques-

tions.  



The greater Alpine area is a vi-

brant and healthy community 

located at the convergence of 

three pristine rivers and sur-

rounded by mountains and Na-

tional forests.  Our citizens work 

together to promote tourism, 

businesses and activities that 

sustain and protect our natural 

environment and quality of life 

for the economic prosperity and 

enjoyment of all. 

Winter Jubilee 

January 27h & 28th  

Friday Jan. 27th  

     5:00 p.m. Hot Dog Roast  

     6:30 p.m. light parade  

      7:15 p.m. Fireworks set off 
Greys River  Cove Resort after 
the light Parade  

Saturday January 28th  

       12:00 p.m.—2:00 p.m. Chil-
dren’s Activities TBD 

      5:30 p.m.—9:30 p.m. Casino 
Night 

Pedigree Dog Sled Race  

Alpine Stage  Stop  

February 3rd 

     For more information please 
refer to https://
www.wyomingstagestop.org/
race-schedule/ 

Support your community and shop locally... 

Town Hall Office Hours        

 Monday—Thursday    

8:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m.     

Friday 8:00 a.m.—2:30 p.m.  

www.alpinewy.gov 
facebook.com/Town of  Alpine  

Calendar of Events 

STAY INFORMED   

We currently have three ways to stay 

informed submit your email address 

on the Town of Alpine website and 

click on  Alpine News & Updates and a 

pop up box will appear within a mi-

nute and you subscribe there.  Like us 

on Facebook.  Frequent the Town of 

Alpine website.  We will soon be add-

ing a text option for important town 

information and updates. 


